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In some situations, if a generating source is physically connected to a Transmission Owner’s (TO)  transmission system and that TO is not used as the POR on the SPP Transmission Service Request (TSR), the TO could forego some of the revenue allocations that are due to them through the Tariff billing process. Therefore, beginning February 2nd, 2009, as a general rule any TSR submitted on the SPP OASIS for transactions out of or within the SPP Tariff footprint must use a POR of the TO to which the source is physically connected. This requirement also applies when a source is pseudo-tied to BAs to which it is not physically connected. Pseudo-tied units will still be tagged as usual except for a change in the POR used on the TSR and no new, unnecessary schedules will be built because of this change.  A master list will be posted on the SPP OASIS showing which POR should be used for some of the Sources that we have had questions about in the last few weeks. If you have any questions or concerns please contact Clint Savoy at csavoy@spp.org, or 501-614-3590.
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